
 

Recreation Commission Meeting 

September 7, 2021 

6:30 p.m. 

Needles Lodge 

 

Members present:  Brian Fruzzetti, Joan Fruzzetti, Melissa Scartisi, Diane Cohen, Frank Milisi, 

Audrey Flanagan, Brian Smith 

 

Also present:  Phil Clemens, Conservation Agent; Jamison Shave, Highway Superintendent,; 

Patrick Powers, Hanson Cub Scouts; Madi Storey, Caretaker 

 

Approval of minutes: 

 

 Approval of August 23, 2021 minutes  

 

Motion by Commissioner Brian  Fruzzetti to approve minutes 

Second by Commissioner Milisi 

Commissioner Flanagan abstains 

Voted 6-0-1  

 

New Business: 

 

 Discussion on Cranberry cove status with regard to sand wasps and prevention of sand 

wasps for next season – Input from Conservation Commission and Highway Department 

 

 Mr. Phil Clemens, Conservation Agent stated that a very heavy storm has caused beach 

erosion and water flooding by the bath house.  He provided a very thorough explanation.  

Mr. Clemens summarized storm water management, collaboration with Town’s highway 

department, and to reduce the amount of sand on the beach.  This falls within the 

jurisdiction of the Conservation Commission but it is also a Town issue. Chairman states 

the goal is to open the beach and provide swimming lessons next year.  The concern still 

remains with the sand wasp’s eggs in the sand.  The next steps are informal discussion 

with Conservation, Highway next meeting agenda.  Frank Milisi and Brian Smith to 

attend the Conservation Meeting. 

 

Discussion took place concerning closing the beach for the season – It was determined to close it 

on September 19, 2021 , at 6:00 p.m. 

 

 Discussion on next project by the Boy/Cub Scouts -- Patrick Powers, Hanson Cub scout 

pack addressed the Commission.  Scouts have done camping in the past, and have 

potential dates to hike the camp.  The date of September 21, 2021, is  requested to meet 

in the pavilion, will clean up after they leave.  Will confirm that date is available, and 

possible other dates. 
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 Discussion on Policies and procedures – This continues to be revised, and will check the 

status of Town Counsel’s recommendation.  Madi Storey requests that specific rules as 

far as the bar service be put in the policies and procedures, so that there is a policy in 

place if the liquor license is being violated. 

 

Old Business/Correspondence:  

 

 Chairman walked the grounds with Ed Sheehan, Sheehan Landscape, and the circle is 

500 feet around.  He will itemize the cost of the trees and the labor, and provide a cost for 

mulch. 

 

Team Reports 

 

Commissioner Flanagan sent out the wedding planning guide, and received feedback 

from Melissa Scartissi.  Will have 50 copies printed at Webster Press.  Cost should be 

approximately $50.00.  It was decided to spend up to $100.00 for printing. 

 

Caretaker Report – Madi requests floor layouts to be online.  Hanson day is on 

September  18th and the Bridal Show is on the 19th.  Diane Cohen will be at Hanson Day 

from 11 am  to 2pm  and Frank Milisi will be there as well.  Melissa Scartissi and Dori 

Jamieson will attend the Bridal Show. 

 

Motion by Commissioner Brian Fruzzetti to adjourn 

Second by Commissioner Milisi 

Voted 7-0 

 

Meeting adjourned:  8:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Dori Jamieson 

Admin. Asst. 
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